
June 18 & 25, 2017

St.Cyril’s Mass Schedule

Sunday 6/18 – The Most Holy Blood and
Body of Christ. Father’s Day
9:00 am   For the Living & Deceased members
of the Kriz Family.

Monday 6/19 – Feast of St. Romuald -Latin
Mass- Adoration Begins
6:00 pm +Jerry Novak by Barbara Baker and
Howell Wheaton
Our Lady of Peace prayer group will meet after.

Wednesday 6/21 – St. Aloysius Gonzaga –
Close of Adoration
6:00 pm +Jerry Novak by Teresa Dumsky and
Family

Sunday 6/25 – 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time
9:00 am Bruce Kaiser by Theresa Clark

Monday 6/26 - NO MASS No Eucharistic
adoration
Wednesday 6/28 - NO MASS

Sunday 7/2 - 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time
9:00 am St. Cyril’s & St. Mary’s Parishioners

Lectors
6/18 Stan Salva
6/26  Genevieve Pinter
7/2 Amy Salva

Ushers
Paul Olinskey Volunteer please

Weekly Offering
June 4 & 11, 2017 $3,041.00
In Memory of Jerry Novak 85.00
Building fund 4,225.00
Mass Stipends 90.00

Please pray for the sick and suffering members
of our parish:
Jane Carpenter, Jim Visnich, Dorothy Lucas,
Ruby Tapko, John & Dorothy Cardenas, Emil
Dykal, Jeff Workman, Lucille Carr, Jason Hale,
Sophia Halastik, Sue and Butch Hale, Karen
Williamson, James Collins, Jo Marie Ragusa, John
Mikula, Jason Julian, Dorothy Halastik, Anthony
Koehler, Patricia Cholak Weaver, Charles and
Mary Lou Woods, Richard Perez, John Connelly,
Pat Stefancik and Annie Moran.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

A Sugar Creek resident and former St. Cyril's
parishioner, Michael Edward Cholak, Jr. passed
away of cancer on June 9, 2017. A private service
was held at Carson Speaks Chapel in
Independence, and a memorial mass and burial
will take place at Presentation of the Blessed
Virgin Mary Catholic Church in Sacramento,
California at a later date. Our condolences to his
sisters, Veronica Powell, Genevieve Pinter and all
other family members.

Thank you to the Jacob Kriz Sr. family for their
donation to the St. Cyril’s building fund.  St.
Cyril’s was a significant part of Jake’s spiritual
life.  He requested his family to allot specific
financial contributions to help ensure the
preservation of the church for generations to
come.

I would like to thank all who baked, volunteered
and donated to our church bake booth at the Slavic
Festival. Our three bake days at Church helped us
realize a profit of $2,745.00. Teresa Dumsky

Thank you to everyone who helped make the St.
Cyril's booth at the Festival a success, those who
helped prepare the stew and palachinka, those who
donated supplies and ingredients and those who
worked the booth. Our profit for both days,
including donations was $1,525.00.

BROOMS ARE BACK: Altar Society has
Kitchenette Brooms for sale, $10.00 each. They will
be available in back of Church or call Teresa
Dumsky, 816-461-0077.

The Knights of Columbus Council from St. Ann's
Church will be giving out rosaries today in honor of
Father's Day today at St. Cyril's after Mass. Thank
you for this kind gesture to the Fathers in our parish.

The Knights will be hosting a Father's Day dinner
on Saturday June 24th at St. Ann’s church We will be
serving smoked chicken, baked beans and potato
salad. The cost will be $6 and $4 for children under
12. Father's will be served free.

July 2 is Altar Society Sunday. The rosary will be
recited at 8:40 am. After Mass the meeting will be
downstairs in the parish hall. All ladies are invited
to attend.

July 2 is also CCRC Sunday. The donation
container is in back of Church. The proceeds go to
help the needy families of Sugar Creek. Through
gifts like ours, this past March and April they were
able to help provide services to 78 needy households
in Sugar Creek

From Fr. Matthew:

From Monday, June 26th until Friday, July 14th,
I will be away from Independence. Unfortunately, I
was unable to find priests to offer the weekday Masses
at Saint Mary's and Saint Cyril's. This means that from
June 26th until July 13th there will be no weekday
Masses at Saint Mary's or Saint Cyril's and no
Eucharistic adoration at Saint Cyril's. I am very sorry
to be unable to provide Holy Mass at your parish, but I
trust that you will be able to attend weekday Masses at
neighboring parishes.

The Labor Mariae Sisters, who have just begun
their life and their apostolate at Saint Mary's has as one
of their charisms the promotion of Eucharistic
Adoration. Eucharistic Adoration is the highest form of
homage we can give to God and a great source of
graces for individuals and for our communities.

With the blessing of the sisters coming to live at
the St. Mary's convent, and the fact that they have one
vehicle to share - we are trying to determine how best to
accommodate the desire they have for Adoration - we
anticipate offering some sessions at St. Mary's each
week - and to give options for those limited by travel or
those who are currently traveling a distance.

We are considering how to modify Adoration - the
St. Cyril's participation is not what we would like it to
be. We are considering changing the time frame in
Sugar Creek - we would offer Adoration from end of
Mass on Monday/prayer group until mid/late morning
on Tuesday.

A schedule is in back to church - we will populate
with those who are currently participating, but please
indicate both your first and second preference, and
would you be willing to consider 90 minute adoration?
That will help us determine what schedule might work

when we make the change mid July.
May God bless you all - Adoration is both an

obligation and a privilege - such a blessing to those who
participate. In case of an emergency while Father
Matthew is out of town, please contact Mary Puhr, 816-
836-8599 or 816-769-5177.

SAVE THE DATE: July 15 St. Cyril’s Day


